






































 
 
 
11309 N Shore Dr 
Whitmore Lake, MI 48189-9123 
July 25, 2008 

 

 

Ann Arbor City Council meeting 8/7/08 regarding the 601 Forest plan 
 

 
 
As an owner of nearby Heritage Apts, 829 Tappan, I strongly object to the 601 Forest 
plan on the following grounds: 
 
1.The building is much too tall for that neighborhood.  It is inappropriate to approve it 
based on comparisons to University Towers or Tower Plaza because those buildings 
should never have been approved either.  My position is that nothing over 5 stories 
should be allowed in that neighborhood at this time. 
 
2.Since the plan is to attract upscale students, it should be assumed that ever student will 
have a car and that one parking space per student should be required within the project.  
Anything less will impose a terrible burden on neighborhood parking.  Further, I think it 
will add too much traffic to the existing narrow streets and endanger the pedestrians. 
 
 
 
 
        Sincerely, 
 
 
        Carl J. Weber 
 
 















CAN ANN ARBOR AFFORD ANOTHER WHITE ELEPHANT  
AT THE CROSSROADS OF FOREST AND SOUTH UNIVERSITY? 

 
How can this proposed residential monolith expect to be an economic success when it plans to provide an 
average of fewer than one parking space per apartment, and charge rents projected to be at least 50% 
higher than other student rental units in the vicinity? 

 
My husband and I have owned student rental property in Ann Arbor for many years as a full-time 
business. Based on our 35-plus years of rental experience, we find that premium rental rates now 
REQUIRE the following, at minimum: one parking space for every 2-3 students if they live in a 4-6 
bedroom house or apartment, and one parking space per apartment in 1-3 bedroom-sized units. This is 
actually a low figure for the market the developers say they are targeting—the wealthiest 10% of U of M 
students.  

 
Considering the growing trend of student car ownership over the last 20 years, if we were to build such a 
building today, we wouldn’t think of providing less than one space per residential bedroom. (This does 
not even take into account the parking needed for the commercial businesses in such a building.) 

 
According to the “possible” typical floor plan the developer submitted to the Ann Arbor Planning 
Department, each floor will have the following: 
1  5B apts;  13 4B apts;  3  2B apts;  and 1  1B apt      totaling 64 apartments per floor 

 
Based on the MINIMUM parking space per student ratio that we have experienced, that would translate 
into 32 parking spaces per residential floor for this project. If there are 20 residential floors like this, that 
equals 640 parking spaces. One must also add 100-200 parking spaces to accommodate the commercial 
establishments. That brings the minimum requirement to at least 740.  

 
The developer is proposing to provide 235 parking spaces on 2 underground levels. At about 120 spaces 
per level, this building would need 6 levels of parking.  
 
If the developer does not provide this minimum amount of parking (740 spaces) he can be assured NOT 
TO RENT the units at a rate of $1,000 per bedroom per month.  To achieve full occupancy of the building, 
he would probably have to drop rents to $600-$700 per bedroom per month or lower. 
 
Our worry is this: How can the developer honestly expect this project to succeed economically with these 
numbers?   
 
University Towers, located diagonally across the street from the proposed site of 601 Forest, was built 40 
years ago with no parking, at a time when very few students had cars. It is now on the market, waiting for 
a buyer.  
 
In contrast, our properties all have sufficient parking, are kept in good repair, and are on average 80 years 
old. We have no vacancies for the coming school year.  
 
You, the Council Members, and Mayor of our fine City of Ann Arbor cannot allow another white 
elephant to sit at the corners of Forest and South University, a few short years from now. Certainly, if this 
project is approved as it is currently proposed, we WILL HAVE another EVEN BIGGER white elephant 
at that corner.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Barbara and David Copi 



-----Original Message----- 
From: katarina@mail.umich.edu [mailto:katarina@mail.umich.edu] On Behalf Of 
katarina@umich.edu 
Sent: Thursday, July 31, 2008 8:31 AM 
To: Foondle, Laurie 
Cc: katarina@umich.edu 
Subject: RE: 601 Forrest 
 
This message is for mayor Heeftje and members of the city council: 
 
I have lived in Ann Arbor since 1971 at 1724 South University Avenue. I understand that 
changes in the city landscape have to occur in response to population changes and urban planning 
needs. However, I am appalled at the plans for construction of a monstrous-size apartment 
building at 601 Forest. It is out of scale with the Forest Parking structure across the street 
and University Towers building at the opposite corner of South University. Providing 342 
apartments and 1142 bedrooms to between 350 and 1000 potential tenants and only 235 
metered parking spaces is irresponsible. It will lead to glut of cars in the nearby limited parking 
areas and street parking necessary for business. 
 
Even though this building, that was conceived on a monstrous scale with respect to the 
surrounding, mostly caters to the greed of potential landlords, I would have no problem with the 
building plan if the building height was scaled down to somewhere between 7 stories (Forest 
Parking structure height) and 18 stories (University Towers building). 
 
I hope that city council will consider this request and the interests of citizens living on 
surrounding streets. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Katarina T. Borer, Ph.D. 
Professor 
Division of Kinesiology 
University of Michigan 
401 Washtenaw Avenue 
Ann Arbor, MI 48109-2214 
Tel. (734) 647-2703 
FAX (734) 936-1925 
http://www.umich.edu/~katarina 
 
 

mailto:katarina@mail.umich.edu
http://www.umich.edu/%7Ekatarina














































-----Original Message----- 
From: Marc Ross [mailto:mhross@umich.edu] 
Sent: Sunday, August 03, 2008 11:32 AM 
To: Foondle, Laurie; Nystuen, Gwen (PAC); noagourney@gmail.com 
Subject: 601 Forest 
 
to the Mayor and City Council of Ann Arbor 
 
This letter concerns the proposed building at 601 Forest, and S.   
University. I am generally in favor of urban development in Ann Arbor, 
having enjoyed living in Manhattan (central New York City) as a 4-year 
college student; but as a transportation safety specialist I find the 601 
Forest proposal poor: 
·      The density is too high for Ann Arbor. 
·      The space for public transport, bicycling and walking next to   
and near the building is too small. And wide sidewalks will be      
needed for class change hours. 
·      The “top 10% of higher income students” will be especially   
demanding of access and services. They will need to wait temporarily in cars 
next to the building. They will use delivery services heavily. Passengers will 
need to get in and out of cars at the building. 
·      Driving and walking in Ann Arbor are relatively safe because   
there are well-marked turn lanes in many congested places. They are needed 
next to the building. 
·      The space for moving cars in and out of parking at 601 Forest,   
is too small. 
 
I suggest the proposers rethink the concept. What is the need for such a 
huge building?  What is the need in Ann Arbor for a project with such 
minimal spatial access per unit? 
 
             Marc Ross (emeritus prof. of physics) 
  
Dept. of Physics, 2477 Randall Lab., 450 Church St Ann Arbor Michigan 
48109-1040 Personal phone (Marc Ross): 734 764-4459 Department phone:  
734 764-4437;  Fax  763-9694 mhross@umich.edu 
 
 

mailto:mhross@umich.edu


 
 
To the Mayor Hieftje and all members of Ann Arbor City Council,  
 
 We are strongly opposed to the building proposed for 601 
Forest. It is significantly out of scale for the neighborhood. Its 
footprint is too big and it’s too tall and oversize for the chosen 
location. The project as proposed will seriously impact the parking 
situation in the South University and Church St. location, 
overcrowding an already crowded area. It will significantly 
increase traffic congestion and turn South University into a wind 
tunnel adversely affecting both pedestrians and bikers.  
  We are not opposed to change and development in Ann  
Arbor, but we strongly object to projects such as this one which 
seems so inappropriate in size and scale to the neighborhood as 
well as being so oblivious to the convenience and needs of Ann 
Arbor residents.  
 
Sincerely, Elizabeth and Robert Oneal 
  501 Onondaga St. 
  Ann Arbor, MI 48104 


